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Destination Groton Committee Meeting Minutes
Meeting 6pm 2/9/22

Members Present: Joni Parker-Roach, Julie Platt, Mairi Elliott, Greg Sheldon

    Not Present: Jeff Gordon

    Also Present:  Mark Haddad

G. Sheldon opens meeting

J. Parker- Roach- Requests a start time for future meetings to be at 6:15 due to a scheduling conflict as well as complimenting agenda materials for their diligence

G. Sheldon agrees and all committee members agree to new start time of 6:15pm

G.Sheldon requested that Mr. Haddad go over some finer points of open meeting law so we can all best understand how we can communicate with each other. 

Agenda item 1: Approve minutes

Motion: Julie Platt made motion to approve meeting minutes from 1/26/22 

Joni Parker-Roach seconded the motion- all approved unanimously

#2- Discuss letter to Committee Chairs

M. Haddad states he thinks the letter is just right but suggests an embedded link in the email to the GBA’s report on Destination Groton rather than a large email attachment, He states he will also get a webpage up and running for us

M. Elliott brings up small grammatical changes to be made- noted by G Sheldon

She also suggested an email for the whole committee rather than individual emails being sent out in the broadcast email. 

M. Haddad- suggested we can do a singular email that links to our personal emails in the background- will set up. 

Motion: Made by G. Sheldon To distribute letter to all committees and organizations in town with edits as discussed

M Elliott Seconded- All approved 

G. Sheldon suggests bringing item #4 to the top for discussion prior to M. Haddad’s departure for the evening

 Native American monument at Surrenden Field

M. Haddad expressed support for the idea

J. Parker-Roach suggests a nature monument of a an engraved stone or a plaque on a boulder

M. Elliott- brings up that Fruitlands has a similar “statue” of a Native American and we may want to do something different

J. Platt- is in favor of the statue idea but suggests changing wording when we meet with the United Native American Cultural Center at Ft. Devens to introduce “an” idea rather than “the: idea to them. 

G. Sheldon suggests Selectboard already has open communication with them on honoring the Native history in our area. He suggests starting with a name change to “Nipmuck Field” 

Motion: M. Elliott moved that we send a letter to the Selectboard suggesting name change of the field and to gather suggestions on monument ideas

Seconded by Greg Sheldon- All approved

Next Agenda item: Strategic marketing plan

G. Sheldon- Suggests first short term goal is to write Job description for Economic Developer position and beginning our research and connections in to grant funding.

M. Haddad- Suggests reaching to similar towns and asking for a copy of their job description for their existing position. Suggests doing a salary survey. 

G. Sheldon set goal to have this complete in 1-2 weeks. 

J Parker-Roach will reach out to Stuart Ikeda in the Town of Concord and with Umbrella for Concord and Perhaps Arlington’s job description 

G. Sheldon- states he has a contact in Ayer and will get the same info from them

Assigned Joni Parker- Roach and Greg Sheldon to lead this effort

Committee agreed to meet in one week on 2/16 at 6:15 to discuss Job Description progress 

Advisory Group- 

Julie Platt volunteered to head up the outreach and compilation of responses

Joni Parker-Roach volunteers to help lead

G. Sheldon suggests adding Melissa Federoff to list of people to contact

M. Haddad Suggest state Senator Cronin

Julie Platt assigned as Lead in this effort

Public Forums-

G.Sheldon states that he has already discussed with The Groton Inn, Prescott and the Groton Center as options for a public forum

He suggests having a spread out set of location venues to best accommodate all Town Stakeholders- Suggest Lost Lake Fire Station

J. Parker-Roach- agrees with multiple and varied locations

G. Sheldon suggests 4 locations being a good start

J. Parker-Roach- discussed World Café and round table style discussions to be held

As well as suggesting multiple different times and days- She suggest absent Jeff Gordon would be a great help on this sub Committee. 

Joni Parker- Roach and Jeff Gordon assigned to lead this effort 

Strategic Action Plan- 

Short term Goals

G. Sheldon suggests this will be based off of public forum and stakeholder input

Makes goal of writing Strategic Action Plan by Fall to be presented at Fall Town meeting. Responses at Forums will be tracked 

J. Platt- suggests independent officials to reach to for guidance

J. P-R- suggests many names that could help in strategic planning 

J. Platt wanted name of Chair of Non-Profit orgs to reach out to

She will take lead in reaching out to state and Local officials

G. Sheldon suggests a meeting in the future with state and Local Officials

M. Elliott- suggests we need to start creating web content on the short term side of things

Greg Sheldon will lead this effort 

Long term Goals

Infrastructure-Historic and Directional signage, burying of powerlines, parking, restrooms etc. 

G. Sheldon Suggest Jeff Gordon to lead effort

Commercial Growth- 

G. Sheldon reiterated what report showed as only 3% buildable space in Groton. Main areas being 4 Corners, CVS and Center of Town that are available for any commercial development

J. Platt- suggests much of this work to be done by Economic Development Position once filled. 

G. Sheldon suggest these are 1-10 year goals and we can get started now prior to the position being filled 

J. Platt- Suggests researching financial incentives to be offered to new business 

And that an Inventory of open available space should be made and advertised 

As she states the Town of Bolton does

G. Sheldon suggest we all read page 62 of the GBA report 

Mairi Elliott and Jeff Gordon will head this effort 

Town Events- 

G. Sheldon suggests doing an inventory of all local events

JPR- suggests bringing back Art Salon’s and Lyceum’s 1 monthly

J. Platt- suggest cultural events and partnering with town cultural committee 

M. Elliott- suggests Shirdi Temple as an event venue

JPR- suggest bringing back some Library events “Groton reads and Eats” was brought up

G. Sheldon suggests this effort should have a 1 year timeline and involve Cultural Council and Josh Vollmer

Mairi Elliott and Joni Parker Roach will head this effort 

Marketing Committee- 

G. Sheldon suggests Branding should be at top of priorities as well as a map at visitor center, Create events calendar, Coordinate events calendar, produce promotional videos and to collaborate with Around Town

Also talks about Grant received by Sturbridge for marketing

Discussed a goal of 2 week goal for setting up a facebook page but J. Platt reminded us to be measured and G. Sheldon suggested branding should be in place prior to launch of social media campaigns. 

M. Elliott- suggests a “welcome to Groton” slogan to start with 

M. Elliott and J. Parker-Roach will head this effort

Finance-

G. Sheldon suggests a large part of this will be in partnership with Groton Hills Ad budget. He suggest we have many partners on our agenda that we can partner with to discover resources for the town. 

JPR- suggests that during reach out phase to Committee members for Advisory board they also inquire on suggestions for funding sources. She will reach out to Sheila Harrington to attend next meeting and give guidance. 

Greg Sheldon, Julie Platt and Joni Parker- Roach will head this effort 

Discussion of moving to weekly meetings- 

J. Platt concerned with potential conflicts and missing some meetings if moved to every week 

G. Sheldon suggested moving Agenda item “Key takeaways from GBA report” to next meeting- all agreed 

Motion: Made by Julie Platt to adjourn and reconvene 2/16 at 6:15pm to continue our discussion and go over progress on job description

Seconded by M. Elliott and approved by all at 8:46pm
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